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Background: 

The following is an update on the Heritage Planning Program for June and July 2022.  

June 21 Council Meeting: At its meeting of June 21, Council listed a number of 

properties on the City’s Heritage Register. Notices were sent to the owners of the 

affected properties. Council chose not to list the following properties recommended by 

the Committee: 77-83 William Street North, 17 John Street, 106 Elm Tree Road and 

1464 Highway 7A. The by-law to designate 15 Dodd Street was passed and the noticed 

issued.  

July 19 Council Meeting: At its meeting of July 19, Council received the final Old Mill 

Heritage Conservation District study and the proposed designation of 761 Salem Road. 

Council approved both items. The notices for 761 Salem Road have been issued and the 

notices to property owners in the Old Mill area regarding the plan phase will be issued 

in August. Council also passed by-laws to designate 6697 Highway 35 and to amend the 

designating by-law for 746 Janetville Road and the notices were issued.  

Ontario Heritage Conference: On June 16-18, staff and members of the Committee 

attended the Ontario Heritage Conference in Brockville.  

Heritage Inventory: The heritage inventory project was launched in Bobcaygeon and 

Bethany in late June. Public meetings were held in both communities and the data 

collection stage of the inventory is ongoing in both communities.  

Rationale: 

This report is intended to provide information to the Municipal Heritage Committee on 

the general activities of the Heritage Planning program.  

Other Alternatives Considered: 

There are no recommended alternatives.  

Financial/Operation Impacts: 

There are no financial or operational impacts as a result of the recommendations of this 

report.  

Consultations: 

N/A 
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Attachments: 

N/A 

Department Head email: rholy@kawarthalakes.ca 

Department Head: Richard Holy, Director of Development Services  


